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event about flood work in the village on 
18th December so do try to get there.
James at the Redwing is giving away 
two prizes for the Crossword this month 
so make sure you get your answers in!

It seems everyone is looking forward to 
Christmas with lots of seasonal events 
on throughout the village. 
Not so festive but something that could 
effect everyone is the community drop in 

CHRISTMAS IS COMING
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A lively discussion was held at another 
busy Parish Council meeting with many 
different topics raised.  
Public Session:
•	 Parking outside the Swan – a 
resident asked for clarification regarding 
ownership of the land between the 
Swan Wall and the public highway as 
they had received a parking ticket there.  
The Clerk is to clarify the ownership of 
this land.  
•	 Another resident expressed 
concerns regarding pollution and 
sewage in the Wotton Brook.  Cllr 
Dimond is already speaking with EDDC 
and the Environment Agency and will 
expedite this matter.
•	 The village store’s shop window 
display was raised by a resident who 
would like to see it changed.  All 
Councillors were against raising this 
with the shop, which is a vital asset 
to your village and needs community 
support.  
•	 The Exe Estuary Trail – a further 
meeting has been held with DCC and  it 
was requested money be put aside in 
the budget to support a feasibility report 
on the proposed changes.
•	 The Public Toilets – a resident 
raised how dated and shabby the public 
toilets were.  The council agreed that a 
review was needed and will action this.
Flood Risk management – We gladly 
welcomed Cllr Corcos back from his 
mammoth charity motorcycle ride – it 

PARISH COUNCIL NEWS
was great to see him back safely and 
healthy!  He reminded everyone present 
that there would be a community drop in 
event on the 18th December 2018 for 
the public to learn more about LFRG 
and the Environment Agency (EA).  The 
LFRG had complied a full report for 
November which Cllr Corcos delivered 
with enthusiasm and presented to 
the meeting (as if he had never been 
away!)  He also added that from 
January to approximately March there 
would be essential and urgent works to 
the wall along Wotton Brook in the car 
park.  Unfortunately, this means that a 
possible 15 car parking spaces will be 
taken up by the EA whilst this work is 
carried out.  
Casual Vacancy – The Chairman 
explained that we still have a Councillor 
vacancy. Remember, the best way to 
be part of the action, rather than just 
speaking from the public stand, is to 
become part of the Parish Council body 
to share your personal expertise and 
knowledge to get things resolved.  If you 
think you could make a real difference, 
then please do get in touch with me, the 
Clerk, or any of our Councillors to apply.  
Village Car Park - Andrew Ennis 
(Service Lead for Environmental Health 
and Car Parks) from EDDC attended 
the meeting to discuss the village 
car park.  He explained, in detail, 
available parking spaces, permits sold 
to residents, profits, expenses inc 
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maintenance, charges, wardens and 
enforcements.  He was very informative 
and gave a clear insight into the pros 
and cons of the car park.
This then led to a further heated debate 
about the parking in general available in 
the village.  It was resolved that in the 
New Year a working group should be 
set up to review matters.
Chairman’s report – The Chairman 
said a huge thank you to Linda Lyon 
from the Community Hub Group for 
overseeing and organising a very 
successful community Armistice Day 
Remembrance weekend.   All the 
feedback from Parishioners had been 
positive and welcomed.  The Chairman 
also thanked the Royal Marines for 
lending their marquees, the history 
Society for their research and exhibition, 
the Scouts for serving the food and the 
PTFA for the cakes, teas and drinks.  
Couty Councillor Scott had facilitated 
a grant, and due to the huge number 
of volunteer hours, the Chairman 
estimated the weekend had cost the 
village some £200-£300 which was a 
fantastic achievement for an event on 
this scale.  So, thank you, everyone!
Neighbourhood Plan Review – Cllr 
Longhurst reported that there was 
now a committee established to lead 
and oversee the review and they had 
already met twice.  He explained that 
funding could be secured for the review 
and any consultancies.  He added that 
this was new ground and a review had 
not been done before therefore he could 

not say, at this stage, whether it would 
be a rewrite or a simple tweaking of the 
current neighbourhood plan.  There will 
be a first village open meeting on 24th 
January 2019 at 7pm in the Village Hall.  
Please come along, share your ideas 
and discuss proposals to shape the 
future of our village.  
Gulliford Cemetery – The Chairman 
explained why Gulliford Cemetery had 
been closed and gates locked.  See 
page 7.
Budget 2019-2020 – Cllr Atkins went 
through the budget proposed and with 
a couple of amendments everyone 
agreed with the proposals.  An amended 
and final budget will be discussed at the 
January meeting. 
Estates – Last month the Parish Council 
requested feedback from parishioners 
regarding a self-closing gate to be 
installed at the bottom of the path 
between Trafalgar Road to Candy’s 
Field.  Currently no one has reported 
any opinions.  The Parish Council 
welcome your views before a decision 
is made or action taken on your behalf.  
Finally, all Lympstone Councillors would 
like to take this opportunity to thank you 
for your continued support.  May you 
all have a very Merry Christmas and 
Happy, Healthy New Year!

Clerk to the Council: 
Lucy Tyrrell c/o Minnows, Longmeadow 
Road, Lympstone EX8 5LF
Tel: 07890717081
Email: lympstonepc@gmail.com
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CLOCK REPAIRS
Terence C. Matthews, 

Horologist
Tel: 01395 273563

All clocks repaired, including 
Westminster Chimes, Wall Clocks, 

Grandfather & Grandmother Clocks, 
Dial Clocks, Long Case and Carriage 

Clocks.

Free estimates provided, with house 
visits.

useit
your key to secure storage
h

Woodbury Business Park • Woodbury • Nr Exeter www.house-it.co.uk

PARISH CHURCH

From the PCC How the church gives 
to others.    
In 2019 the church has decided to  raise 
our giving to our selected charities from 
our income (Open Door, Exmouth Food 
Larder, USPG and Church Homeless 
Trust) from 7.5% to 8.5% 
A consultation exercise with community 
groups will be undertaken in the new 
year-(see Mission Focus) 
11.11.2019  Given the good involvement 
with Cubs and Scouts this year the 
Remembrance service in 2019 will be a 
Family Communion.
Parish Nursing suggestion is now being 
costed to test affordability. 
For your diary 
Fri 14th Dec at 3pm Village School 
service
15th Dec 4pm RNLI carol service Holy 
Trinity 
The Rector @The Swan or Susannah’s 
cafe 
Thursday 6th @ noon-at the cafe;  
Tuesday 11th @ 11-in the Swan and 
Wednesday 19th @ 1030am - in the 
Swan
Services for the remainder of the 
month.
10th at 7pm Hospiscare carol service at 
Holy Trinity, Exmouth
16th 8am communion, leader Huw 
Ryden;  10am Morning Praise Preacher 
Huw Ryden 
Service of Nine Lessons and Carols 
on Monday 17th December at 7:00pm;
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23rd 8am Eucharist Leader Demelza 
Henderson 10am Communion Preacher 
Trevor Jones 
24th 11.30 Midnight Mass Benedict 
Cambridge 
Wednesday 19th December 11am 
Eucharist Leader Geoffrey Wrayford 
Carol Singing around the Village  
Wednesday 19th December - starting 
from the Methodist church at 6pm 
with stops at the Swan Inn; corner 
of Trafalgar Road/Meeting Lane; 
Edinburgh Crescent; Glebelands/
Churchill Court; Hunton Close right at 
the bottom; the park between Gibraltar 
and Trafalgar; Summer Meadow (within 
Jackson Meadow) and back to the 
Church through Candy’s Field.  We will 
finish at the Anglican Church on Church 
Rd where there will be mulled wine 
for thirsty adults and hot chocolate for 
the younger ones with tea, coffee and 
minced pies of course!
Christingle service with everyone 
being given a candle in an orange is on 
Saturday 22nd December at 4pm.
Midnight Mass on Christmas Eve 
Monday 24th December at 11:30pm; 
25th Christmas Day 8am Communion 
Leader Ian Pusey
Family Communion at 10:00am Family 
Preacher Demelza Henderson 
30th 8am Morning Prayer Leader Mary 
Truell 
10am Communion Preacher Geoffrey 
Wrayford
Brian Mather 

COMMUNITY DROP-IN EVENT 
ABOUT FLOOD WORK

18th December, Methodist Hall, 3-7 pm
 Work is scheduled to repair and improve 
the flood defences in the car park and 
Chapel Road in early 2019, and this 
drop-in event is being organised by the 
Environment Agency to explain more 
about the project.
It will also be a good opportunity to 
learn more about the wider project 
which is being led by Lympstone Flood 
Resilience Group and involves all of the 
flood risk agencies.
Please come along to find out more, 
ask questions, and share your views.
Lympstone Flood Resilience Group

BOXING DAY SWIM AT LYMPSTONE

Lympstone Sailing Club is continuing 
its tradition of organising a festive dip 
at Lympstone Harbour. So instead of 
fighting through the traffic to get to the 
Swim at Exmouth this year, come down 
to the Harbour instead. Splash down 
will be at 10am.  Everyone welcome, hot 
drinks will be available and  changing 
facilities in the club house. A collection 
will be made towards club funds for 
club boats with 50% being donated to 
Exmouth RNLI. Bring the family down 
to watch even if you are not planning 
to go in  the water yourself! Always a 
fun event and a breath of fresh air over 
Christmas.
Judith Carter
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LYMPSTONE GARDEN CLUB
With December being such a busy 
festive time, we’re taking a break this 
month and planning to cheer up the New 
Year with a talk on Tuesday 15 January 
on ‘21st Century Cottage Gardens’ by 
Sally Gregson of Mill Cottage Plants. 
Sally will look at why we love cottage 
gardens so much, how they have 
changed over the centuries and how 
they might develop in the future.
The talk is at 7.30pm in the Village Hall, 
entry is £3 on the door – all welcome, 
and no membership fee. There’ll be 
refreshments, and plants for sale.
You may have heard that the Garden 
Club is planning a day trip to the RHS 
Malvern Spring Festival on Friday 

10 May 2019. So that we can get the 
tickets and coach sorted, we do need to 
know who is interested in coming well 
in advance.
The cost for the day is £35 (for entry 
and coach travel). We’ll be leaving at 
8.30am, with a comfort stop on route 
(exact details will follow after booking). 
If you’re interested, please contact Sue 
Wadhams by Friday 21 December: 
susanwadhams@yahoo.co.uk  tel: 
01395 260461. If you decide to join us, 
then we would need your payment of 
£35 by the end of January 2019. 
Do pick up our events leaflet for 2018-
19 (with Bob Flowerdew on the cover) 
at any of our events, outside the village 
hall and at various other local outlets 
– and also online on the Garden Club 
page of the village website www.
lympstone.org 
At each Club event we’re now selling 
discounted advance tickets (£1 off in 
advance – £8) for our 9 March special 
event with Bob Flowerdew. Bob will 
be sharing his passion for ‘No Work 
Gardening’, and tickets for this are 
already selling – so if you’re interested 
don’t leave it too late to book. Contact 
Suki on 01395 269989 or email suki.
commin@googlemail.com
News from the Garden Club is sent out 
regularly by email – if we don’t have your 
details and you’d like to be kept up to 
date with what’s coming up then please 
send your name and email address to 
windygardener@yahoo.co.uk
Gail McKenzie 
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THIRD AGE PROJECT
The decision to meet at two week 
intervals in the Autumn 2018 has been 
very successful and meetings have 
been well attended.    We look forward to 
starting again on the 1st February, 2019 
with two week meetings and would be 
very pleased to see new Members at 
the Methodist Church Hall at 2.30 p.m.
Many thanks for your help.
Diana Budgen, Lympstone T.A.P.

LYMPSTONE MUMMERS 
22nd December
The Mummers will tour Lympstone 
pubs with the Village’s traditional play 
on the Saturday before Christmas 
(December 22nd).   We don’t know the 
origins of our handed down script, but 
the verse of “Tom Bowling” sung at the 
end would have been well known to 
Lympstone fishermen some 200 years 
ago. Like most Mummers’ plays, ours 
compresses England’s history – from 
the Crusades to Empire – into a noisy 
ten minutes of comical defeat and rude 
revival of past foes.  As always, we will 
stick strictly to our script, unless the odd 
ad lib should creep in….    
Lympstone Mummers will burst thirstily 
into the Saddlers at around 8.15, fight 
their way through the Redwing at 9 and 
the Swan at 9.30 to be at the Globe by 
10pm.  A collection will be taken for the 
Children’s Society.  
Old Father Christmas (aka Tony Day)

PANTOMIME! LOOK BEHIND YOU! 
No, it is not there, nor anywhere to be 
seen. Oh dear Players, where has the 
dear old Lympstone panto gone? It 
was such a wonderful way of involving 
everyone in the village, from 8 to 80. 
It is all very well putting on serious 
productions for adults but what about 
our youth? They are the future of our 
community, without them our Village 
Spirit will die. 
Brian and Jo Cotton. (Former Panto 
Stage Manager & dresser.)

GULLIFORD BURIAL GROUND
As part of the Remembrance events 
held in Lympstone, Gulliford Burial 
Ground welcomed Exmouth Ceramic 
Group whose display of War & Peace, 
was set amongst the tombs, attended 
by a steady flow of people. Works of art 
included a wall of red poppies, a vase 
of white poppies, a stylised modern 
dove and hearts hang in the yew tree. 
Visitors to the burial ground would also 
have noticed a long section of the stone 
boundary wall , which had been leaning 
for sometime had finally fallen down. In 
order to make the neighbouring property 
secure the PC have decided to lock the 
gates to the burial ground until the work 
is completed. This is only a temporary 
measure and hopefully the work will be 
under way very shortly.
Angela Coles



THE GLOBE INN
Join us in December for;

Our Christmas menu - 
2 courses £23
3 courses £29

Live music from The Revision Party Saturday 15th December

Charity pub quiz Tuesday 18th December Christmas 
Spectacular!

Christmas Carols 23rd December @ 7:30pm

Prix Fixe Set Lunch menu served throughout December, every 
weekday from 12-3pm

01395 263166
info@globelympstone.co.uk

Facebook : The Globe Inn
instagram: goodgametheglobe
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2018 POPPY APPEAL
Thank you to everyone who once again 
supported The Poppy Appeal this year. 
Despite the unfortunate late arrival of 
the Poppies which I have been told by 
the RBL was due to unprecedented 
demand and logistical problems at the 
Poppy Village in Aylesford, between the 
village and CTCRM we still managed 
to raise an enormous £4344.08. Once 
again I cannot thank enough my willing 
band of House to House collectors 
who were still prepared to go out and 
knock on doors almost a week late and 
in the knowledge that many people 
had already got their Poppies from 
elsewhere. I am also very aware that 
lots of villagers donated even though 
they had already got a Poppy so 
thank you everyone. On this occasion 
I would especially liked to also thank 
everyone involved in making the 
Armistice Weekend commemorations 
so special and such a success and for 
a number of additional donations given 
by individuals - you know who you are. 
Becks Pearson 

FRIENDS OF THE CHURCH
The November winner of our £25 prize 
is Julie Brockman. 
Thank you to all who supported the 
concert in the Church given by children 
from Lympstone Primary and St Peter’s 
prep school, helping to make it a really 
warm and enjoyable evening.
Clive Wilson

LYMPSTONE HISTORY SOCIETY
We had a fascinating talk from Martin 
Horrall in November with a miscellany 
of little known facts about churches – 
we found out about features such as 
gargoyles, mermaids, mason marks, 
Hunky Punks, and many other things 
that can be seen in our local Churches. 
We have one more talk before the 
Christmas break: Kim Strawbridge 
of Clinton Devon Estates will be with 
us on Thursday 13th December to 
tell us all about “The Restoration of 
Woodbury Castle”. As usual we will be 
in the Methodist Hall, Chapel Road, 
Lympstone, and the entry fee (including 
refreshements) is £3.50 for LHS 
members, and £4 for non-members.
Mary Turner
Secretary, Lympstone History Society.

LYMPSTONE FILM SOCIETY
On Friday January 11th we will 
be showing the film ‘Everything is 
Illuminated’. A young Jewish American 
flies to Ukraine in search of his 
grandfather’s past and teams up with 
an eccentric pair of local tour guides - 
and their dog. It’s funny and warm.  The 
doors  open at 6.45pm and the show 
starts at 7.30pm. Non - members are 
welcome and can pay £5 on the door.
Helen Dimond



LOCAL FREE-RANGE OVEN-READY
CHRISTMAS TURKEYS

Free delivery made by the farmer 
who reared them. 

For more information contact Ben

07986175612
info@partridgehill.co.uk
www.partridgehill.co.uk

2 traditional breeds to 
choose between to suit 
your celebration

PARTRIDGE HILL FARM
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A huge thank you to everyone who 
volunteered and took part to make the 
weekend Armistice Centenary events 
so special! There are too many of you 
to mention individually.
A special thank you goes to all those 
helpers who stayed behind on Sunday 
evening in the mud and dark to help take 
down the marine tents.  Also, so many 
of you supported behind the scenes, 
from providing the Exhibitions at the 
Village Hall and Gulliford Burial Ground, 
decorating the Church, providing the PA 
systems, organising Cliff Field tents and 
Beacon and serving the refreshments.  
Although the weather was inclement at 
times - the mud, rain, darkness and cold 
on Sunday evening should have made 
us thoughtful of the men who endured 
those conditions, not just for a couple 
of hours, but for weeks on end in the 
trenches.
From the Film evening on Friday to the 
Beacon lighting on Sunday evening, 
we believe over 400 people attended 
the events.  The whole community was 
involved, from the children who made 
and displayed their poppies to Mary 
Truell who so enthusiastically lit our 
Beacon.  
Photographs of the weekend were taken 
by Rob Cousins and Nick Harries and 
are available to view on the website.
The Armistice Centenary Event 
was organised and financed by the 
Lympstone Community Hub Fund, 

which is given funding each year by the 
government through the Neighbourhood 
Plan.  The main aim of the Community 
Hub is to facilitate and support events 
and projects in our village that will 
benefit the whole of our community and 
are free to participants. As this was a 
free community event Devon County 
Councillors also provided funding, 
which enabled the Village Hall to be 
hired for the whole weekend.  
Earlier this year a wide cross-section of 
community members formed a strategy 
group to formalise how the Community 
Hub could operate to facilitate and to 
provide funds for events such as the 
Armistice Centenary.  The intention 
for next year is to revive the ‘Welcome 
to Lympstone’ Booklet and organise 
a social event in the Village Hall to 
showcase the opportunities our Village 
offers.  We also intend to facilitate and 
support a ‘free’ community event in 
summer 2019.  A number of visitors 
to the ‘27 Men’ Exhibition expressed 
an interest in researching more about 
Lympstone’s history, which the Fund 
and Devon County Councillors could 
support.  
More information about the Hub will 
be available in early Spring.  Anyone 
interested in finding out more about the 
Hub, or who could offer support in any 
capacity, should contact Jenny Clark or 
Linda Lyon (malcandlinda@aol.com).  
Jenny Clark & Linda Lyon

LYMPSTONE REMEMBERS



EXETER LIVING AWARDS 2017: CREATIVE WINNER
“A small, independent practice with national recognition.”

www.hiltonbarnfield.co.uk  •  01395 224 829  
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CLUES
ACROSS:
1. ABCDEFGHIJKMNOPQRSTUVWXYZ for 
Christmas? (4)
5. Rangifer tarandus, sounds like precipitation 
love. (8)
7. Crazily it led and covered wall (5)
8. Birthday or Christmas for example, hides in 
very early birds ? (6)
11. Bell ring from March, I’m ecstatic (5)
12. Chrysanthemum Merseyside conceals the 
raucous  Yuletime players (7)
13. You and the turkey both, this Christmas? (7)
14. From enigma East and North removed mixed 
the rest and made wise men (4)

DOWN:
1. Cricketer who keeps  an eye on things till 
morning? (13)
2. In balance, composure, symmetry(11)
3. Tinkerbell glows adorning tree? (5,6)
4. From December Rythm comes good cheer (5)
5. Madly endorse Santa’s headlight? (3,4)
6. Shaped tart crumbled and makes them fatally 
unsafe (10)
9. Didn’t get a horse, didn’t keep the kingdom, did 
end up under a car park (7,1,1,1)
10. Mad tram flop shows what a glam rocker’s 
shoe and a train station have in common (8)

LAST MONTH’S ANSWERS are available from 
James in the Redwing or by request from the 
editors at theherald@lympstone.org
Correct answers received in November from: 
Frances & Laurence Pearce, Margaret Turgoose, 
Dave Mountain, Tor Laney-Hubbard, Sarah 

THE LYMPSTONE CROSSWORD
1 2 3 4

5 6

7 8

9

10

11

12

13

14

�1 Stone,  Harriet Yeates, Shirley and Simon Friend,  
The Burtons, David Lees, John Brewer.
The winner of the £25 voucher for the Redwing in 
November was Dave Mountain.
There will be two winners this month as there may 
not be a crossword for January.



14

LYMPSTONE LIVES - BRIAN MATHER
How did you come to live in Lympstone?
my wife,Jennifer, and I came to live in Lympstone at 
the end of September 2004.  I had been a headteacher 
in Tring, Hertfordshire for 25 years but had to retire 
early through ill health, cured by Devon life and some 
great medical consultants finding the correct daily 
heap of tablets.  We came with our elder daughter, 
her husband and family so increased the village 
population by 7.  At the time we had never been to 
the village before but it was convenient for Anne and 
John’s work, and near to our other daughter and her 
family in Lamerton near Tavistock.

What do you consider your greatest achievement?  
I would like to say having a hand in bringing up my two daughters but honestly I 
think Jennifer had more to do with that.  I love my six grandchildren and it’s great 
being a Great Grandpa too.

What is the best thing about living in the village? 
Before coming to Lympstone I had lived in towns and a city.   Morecambe, where 
``I was born, Manchester and Tring.  Nothing prepared me for the close community 
feeling of the village and the vibrant community of people who want to be social 
and join Clubs and Societies to entertain and meet others.  Lympstone has all these 
things if you are prepared to go out and do it!  I love helping at the Film Society, 
Lympstone Entertainments, the Church, the Village hall, the Players and Exmouth 
Folk Dance Club.

What 3 things have made you who you are?
Tricky I think I need to cheat and add a fourth.   My parents, influential teachers and 
my wife but not necessarily in that order and I have to mention the church, not for 
the meaning of life so much as the way to live it..



15

A PENSIONER TRAVELLED!
It's great to be back in Lympstone, 
having enjoyed my motorcycle travels of 
nearly six months through 14 countries 
in north, central and south America. I 
reached Ushuaia, the southernmost 
city of Argentina, on the 19th November 
after 20,481 miles on the road.  Thanks 
to all of you who have followed my 
Facebook posts, and for your comments 
and support. I hope that, sometime in 
the new year, I will have the opportunity 
to share some photos and stories of my 
journey with you, in an informal talk and 
Q & A in the village. 
You may remember that I am also trying 
to raise money for Hospiscare, and to 
those of you who have given to this 
good cause, thank you. If you would still 
like to donate just go on line to Virgin 
Money Giving, and search for Philip 
Corcos.
Thank you
Phil Corcos

MULTI SPORTS CHRISTMAS CAMP
Monday 17th - Friday 21st December
At St Peter’s Preparatory School, 
Lympstone. 
9am - 5pm Open to ages 7 - 13.
Contact Milo Reynolds for booking.
milo.reynolds@stpetersprepschool.
co.uk
07535 275541

With the unexpected closure of PLUSH hair 
salon in Lympstone, Chloe and Vicki are going 
mobile! We are sorry that we didn’t have the 
chance to say goodbye to all our clients. If you 
would like to continue using our services, or you 
are a potential new client, please get in touch.

In the comfort of your home, we offer everything 
from cuts to colours & perms 

Tel: Chloe on 07860 142371 or Vicki on 07538 
363924 if you would like your hair styled at 
home.

MOBILE HAIRDRESSERS
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LYMPSTONE’S OWN PERFORM 
AGAIN!
It’s almost time again for one of the 
highlights of the village’s entertainment 
calendar, the annual Village 
Concert presented by Lympstone 
Entertainments. This features a variety 
of comedy, song, drama, and music, 
all provided by stars and performers 
from our very own village! You may be 
surprised to see your fellow villagers 
as you have never seen them before. 
This really is Lympstone providing 
entertainment for itself!
It’s also worth knowing that proceeds 
go towards bringing professional 
performances to the village throughout 
the year. Do come along and help us 
provide lots more entertainment for 
Lympstone – an exciting programme for 
2019 is already taking shape.

Venue:    Village Hall
Date:       Saturday 2nd February 2019
Time:       7.30 pm   Tickets £8 adult, £4 
under 16

Tickets available from Demelza on 
01395 272243 or by email at
boxoffice@lympstone-entertainments.
net
Viv Day

IN PRAISE OF CIDER

A musical entertainment celebrating 
Devon’s most famous drink will be 
performed by Paul Downes, Heather 
Redding and Graham Banks in 
Lympstone Village Hall on Twelfth 
Night – but at lunchtime! It features 
cider songs and sketches which tell the 
story of cider making in the county, and 
champion real farm cider as opposed to 
the fizzy commercial version.

Twelfth Night is traditionally the time for 
wassailing your apple trees, to make 
sure that they bear lots of fruit, and the 
show starts with a wassailing song and 
lots of noise to frighten the devil out of 
the trees. “Give I a gallon of cider” is the 
refrain of one of the songs, and under its 
influence we meet Farmer Tasker, who 
pays his workers in cider; a true blood 
Romany gypsy, first class, weaned on 
cider; and the marketing executive of 
Crossbow Cider, Mr Norman Pretence: 
“Crossbow shoots a bolt through your 
thirst!” 

Originally devised and written by actors 
of the Orchard Theatre Company in 
1979, it toured the pubs of North Devon 
and beyond. Directed then, as now, 

LYMPSTONE ENTERTAINMENTS
Brings you two events over the coming weeks, tickets for which would make an 
unusual Christmas present for someone special! 
Read on…………..
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Based in Lympstone, Sarah brings top quality 
services to the home. 

Offering all aspects of hair colouring, and up to 
date cutting techniques. 

Using top quality hair products, and offering 
OLAPLEX with all your hair colours.

For more information, please telephone Sarah 
on 07973 567355

Website: www.sarahcase.co.uk
Email: info@sarahcase.co.uk

Your personal Travel Expert
Adrian Walters, Travel Counsellor

01395 350017 or 07866 716478

adrian.walters@travelcounsellors.com

www.travelcounsellors.com/adrian.walters

by Harland Walshaw, it was a popular 
success for the Beaford Centre’s 
professional touring theatre.

Accompanying the 45 minute show 
will be a Cider Lunch, served at café 
tables, and included in the ticket price of 
£12.00. In Praise of Cider is presented 
by Lympstone Entertainments on 
Sunday, 6th January at 12.30pm and 
tickets can be had from Demelza, 
2 Brookfield Cottages, boxoffice@
lympstone-entertainments.net 
Harland Walshaw

SARAH CASE
HAIR & MAKE-UP ARTIST 
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support@electrocomputers.co.uk

www.rideoncycling.org
RECYCLE YOUR OLD BIKE!
Need to get rid of an old bike?

PLEASE DON'T DUMP IT! 
Call Steve Morgan on 

Mobile 07421 360299 or 
Landline 01395 276020 

to arrange local collection
and let us recycle it for someone else 

to enjoy!
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DISCLAIMER This news letter is compiled from emails sent to the editors by 
numerous people and very little of the information is checked before publishing 
which is done in good faith. Rob and Claire Hilton, Editors

LYMPSTONE HERALD NEW ADVERTISING RATES FOR 2019
These new rates will come in from next month for all new adverts and from January 
for ongoing adverts.

ADVERT TYPE MONTH HALF YEAR (6 issues) YEAR (11 issues)

Full  Page £100 £500 £900

Half Page £50 £250 £450

Quarter Page £25 £125 £225

Boxed Advert £15 £75 £135

SMALL ADS (min. charge £5)

Example: 5 lines of less 5 25 45

Example: 7 lines or less 7 35 63

Example: 10 lines 10 50 90

Copies of the Lympstone Herald are delivered free to every household in Lympstone 
(approx 1100) every month with further copies being sold through the village shops. 
Please send your enquiries to Steve Morgan : sjmorgan222@gmail.com
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GARDEN JOBS
Jenny is still digging for Oxfam. £10/
hour, all to Oxfam. Tel: 01395 708850  
Jenny Moon

ELECTRICIAN Lympstone based, 
specialising in domestic work. Happy 
to do small jobs. Call Simon on: 07985 
963075

FOOT HEALTH PRACTITIONER 
Lindsey Waddell MAFHP. Nail cutting, 
foot care, treatment of corns and callus. 
Home visits. 01395 263496

HEALING & FLOWER ESSENCE 
THERAPY - Natural ways to maintain 
a sense of well-being. Appointments, 
more info Tel. Karen - 01395 269323

SIMON AND JACKIE QUICK
THE LOG MAN AND LOG LADY
For all your log, coal, kindling and gas 
supplies. Tel: 01395 267490

MATHS TUITION  Experienced  tutor 
available to teach primary to GCSE level 
maths.  Reasonable rates  Tel: Jane 
Moffatt on 279952  or 07730877889 

PROPERTY MAINTENANCE - 
Carpentry, Flooring, Fencing, Gates, 
Decking, Bathrooms, Kitchens, General 
Repairs. Free advice & estimates. 
James Waddell 01395 263496

TOENAIL CUTTING AND 
GENERAL FOOTCARE
Toenail reconstruction and Lacuna™ 
fungal nail treatment. Home visits. 
Anne Reeves (MRFHP) 
Foot Health Practitioner. 
Tel: 01395 225062 / 07515 860347

LEARN MINDFULNESS 
An 8-week Mindfulness Based Stress 
Reduction (MBSR) course, led by  
qualified teachers in Lympstone. Weekly 
sessions from Sat 26th Jan - Sat 16th 
Mar 2019, 10am-12:30pm. Cost £225 
includes Handbook, Audio Downloads 
and Retreat Day. 
Tel: 0770 305 8878 or 
Email: sally.jeanrenaud@gmail.com

PIANO with a VIEW Lessons for all 
ages, beginners and improvers, “purely 
for pleasure” and ABRSM exams to 
Grade 8. Theory to Grade 5. Tel: Judy 
Joss (BA Mus, Dip Ed) on 01395 
222749 or 07939 126190.  

SMALL ADS
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FOOD WITH FLAIR
Excitingly different Caterers
For Every Event Large or Small.
Buffets, Lunch and Dinner Parties, 
Canapes, Main Course Casseroles, 
Salads, Desserts or Individual Dishes 
to suit your personal budget.
Telephone Shirley - 01395 265147
Email shirley@foodwithflair.co.uk

HOLISTIC MASSAGE TREATMENTS
Prescriptive aromatherapy oils blended
for individual treatments. Aromatherapy 
massage, Swedish massage, Indian 
head massage, rejuvenating facial 
massage. 
Other beauty treatments available. 
Local beauty room with parking. 
Tel: Zena James MGHT. 07958 599387

ACCOMMODATION
HOLIDAY COTTAGE Cosy cottage 
in centre of village. One double room 
and further room with bunks. Minimum 
2 nights in low season and 4 nights in 
high season. Call Pete or Jan on 01395 
488123

WITHALL’S HOUSE BED AND 
BREAKFAST. A modern and spacious 
home close to the heart of the 
village. Ample parking and flexible 
accommodation.  Call Pete and Jan 
Hardy on 01395 488123 Or visit www.
lympstonebedandbreakfast.co.uk   

SMALL ADS
THE OLD DAIRY B&B, LYMPSTONE  
A very warm welcome awaits you at 
The Old Dairy B&B situated on the edge 
of the picturesque village of Lympstone.
This luxury B&B offers three well 
appointed rooms all furnished to a 
high standard.  Double, twin and 
family rooms available.  Experience 
the ultimate in home-from-home 
comfort and style, complete with 
traditional home-cooked breakfast. 
Contact: Den and Jules 01395 275679, 
mobile 07595540562 or 
email info@theolddairylympstone.co.uk
www.theolddairylympstone.co.uk

BYRE COTTAGE - Self-Catering 
Holiday Let.
Byre Cottage is  a delightful two bedroom 
self-catering holiday let with traditional 
features and a lovely rustic feel in a 
contemporary style.  Boasting two light 
and airy bedrooms, accommodating up 
to four guests, and a well-behaved dog. 
Contact: Den and Jules 01395 275679, 
mobile 07595540562 or 
email info@theolddairylympstone.co.uk
www.theolddairylympstone.co.uk  

A BIG THANKS TO DEN & JULES 
FOR RESPONDING TO OUR PLEA 
AND PROVIDING A VOUCHER FOR 
LYMPSTONE PRIMARY SCHOOL 
CHRISTMAS FAIR RAFFLE!    
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WHAT’S ON IN LYMPSTONE
DECEMBER
8 Furry Dance Santa & Mulled Wine
9 Mobile Library
13 Restoration of Woodbury Castle
14 School Service - Parish Church
14 Scouts Christmas Bingo
15 RNLI Carol Service

JANUARY
6 In Praise of Cider
7 Parish Council
9 WI Meeting

11 Film Society:Everything is Illuminated
15 21st Century Cottage Gardens

18 Managing Flood Risk
19 Carol Singing Around the Village
22 Christingle
22 Lympstone Mummers
26 Boxing Day Swim

FEBUARY
2 Village Concert
7 Parish Council

19 Seeds for New Vegetables & Flowers




